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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR 

The advent calendars are being opened, the Christmas trees have arrived 

in school and we’ve had our Christmas Fair. It certainly is starting to feel 

like Christmas.  

 

Thank you to everyone who attended 

on Friday evening. It was wonderful 

to see so many of our school       

community there. A big thank you to 

Jane Robinson, MHSA and school 

staff who gave a huge amount of 

time to organising and setting up all 

the stalls and activities. 

 

           More news on the next page 

Friday 25th November to Thursday 1st December  

Classes of the Week: R/KS1: 1H   KS2: 3C            

House of the Week: Lion                                     

Pupil of the Week: Scarlett C 

28th November - 2nd December 

KT Benjamin K KP Bethany C RQ Evie C  RS Harry T             

1C Cooper H  1H Edward H 2JC Holly A  2CS Mason T        

3B Amelia H 3C Noah P    4C Autumn L 4W Jason M              

5G Hilary W   5SR Claire G  6HT Harry C  6M Sophie Mc  

Pen License  

Back next week                                         

28th November to 1st December 

Rec 93% Year 1 96% Year 2 96% Year 3 97% 

Year 4 95%  Year 5 96%   Year 6 94%                            

Star Bonds and Moorfield Tables                   

Star Bonds - 2C - Frankie S, Aurora W, Rosie Mc, 

Ella C. Moorfield Tables - 4C - Iris P, Autumn L,  

3B - Jack H              

Headteacher Award 

Bailey Beacon - Respect  



PARKING AROUND SCHOOL 

Unfortunately I’m having to ask again about showing consideration towards our 

school community and neighbours by not parking in close proximity to the school.  

 

Firstly, A local resident has complained as they weren’t able to leave their drive to 

attend work as a car belonging to a Moorfield parent was parked across their drive.  

 

Secondly, please could we remind parents and carers that in accordance with    

Government law Blue Badge Holders must still park safely and responsibly. We  

kindly ask that you do not park where it would cause danger, obstruct pedestrians 

or other road users. Examples of dangerous or obstructive parking relating to our 

school would include the following: 

• school entrances, bus stops, on a bend, 

• parking opposite or within 10 metres (32 feet) of a junction, except in an      

authorised parking space 

• where it would make the road narrow, such as by a traffic island or roadworks 

• where it would hold up traffic, such as in narrow stretches of road or blocking 

vehicle entrances 

• where emergency vehicles stop or go in and out of 

• where the kerb has been lowered or the road raised to help wheelchair users 

• on a pavement, unless signs permit it 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-blue-badge-scheme-rights-and 

responsibilities-in-england/the-blue-badge-scheme-rights-and-responsibilities-in- 

england 

 

Finally, we are seeing an increased number of children being dropped off on the zig 

zag lines outside the school entrances or in the middle of the road narrowly     

avoiding moving traffic.  

 

Traffic enforcement officers have given parking tickets recently in close proximity to 

the school as inconsiderate and illegal parking is being reported. Please think about 

whether your parking is safe or at risk of causing an obstruction or accident. We 

thank you for your support in this matter.  

 

A reminder to follow this link if you wish to report any traffic offences or concerns 

with the council. https://www.stockport.gov.uk/start/request-a-parking-

enforcement  

 

SCOOTER AND BIKE SAFETY 

It is great to see both our bike shelters full of scooters and bikes and the              

enthusiasm to ride them to and from school. However, could I please ask that these 

are not ridden on school premises. There have been a few falls and accidents       

involving both children and adults recently on the playgrounds which could have 

been avoided. I know the playground looks like a great space to speed around and 

we don’t want to spoil any child’s fun but there are too many people on our school 

grounds for it to be safe. 

 

 

More news on the next page 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-blue-badge-scheme-rights-and-responsibilities-in-england/the-blue-badge-scheme-rights-and-responsibilities-in-england
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-blue-badge-scheme-rights-and-responsibilities-in-england/the-blue-badge-scheme-rights-and-responsibilities-in-england
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-blue-badge-scheme-rights-and-responsibilities-in-england/the-blue-badge-scheme-rights-and-responsibilities-in-england
https://www.stockport.gov.uk/start/request-a-parking-enforcement
https://www.stockport.gov.uk/start/request-a-parking-enforcement


 

 RUN UP TO CHRISTMAS 

A reminder of our Christmas shows taking place the penultimate week of the term and the 

dates different year groups are invited: 

Monday 12th December 2pm   Year 1/2 Nativity Year 1 families invited 

Tuesday 13th December 2:45pm  KS2 Carols  Year 3/4 families invited 

Wednesday 14th December 2.45pm  KS2 Carols  Year 5/6 families invited 

Thursday 15th December 2pm   Year 1/2 Nativity Year 2 families invited 

Friday 16th December 9.15am  Reception Xmas Songs  Reception families invited 

 

On Friday 16th December we are asking children to come to school in a Christmas jumper 

(this will be a non-uniform day) to help raise money for Save the Children. The official date 

you may have seen or heard in the media is Thursday 8th December however, we have 

made the decision to combine it with Christmas Dinner Day on 16th to add to the festive 

feel.  

 

There will be Christmas parties taking place in the last week of term. The dates and days 

are as follows: 

Monday 19th December  Year 1, Year 2, Year 5 

Tuesday 20th December  Reception, Year 4 

Wednesday 21st December Kaleidoscope, Year 6 

Thursday 22nd December Year 3 

 

Children can come to school in non uniform/party clothes on the day of their party but can 

we ask that sensible shoes are worn for safety both in the school and on the playground.  

 

On Friday 23rd December, the final day of term, we will be finishing at 1.25pm in           

Reception, KS1 and Kaleidoscope and 1.30pm in KS2. Parents and Carers are welcome to 

come and collect their child from their usual playground at these times. The school        

governors are allowing this due to the very late finish only two days before Christmas Day. 

We felt this was supportive to both families and school staff with the special day for many 

of us being so close. However if collecting your child early is not an option for you then 

you can pick up from the main school office at any time between 1.30pm and 3.30pm. The 

after school club will still be running as normal for those parents who will still require this 

service. Parents of Year 6 children, please be aware we will NOT be allowing these children 

to walk home on their own at 1,30pm. Please ensure Year 6 children are collected if you 

want to take them early. We will only allow them to walk home unaccompanied at 3.30pm. 

 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 

We keep adding to the parents page on the school website and this week we have added 

key information relating to SEND support and activities that are in our ocality. We hope you 

find them useful. https:www.moorfield.stockport.sch.uk/parents/useful-information-

regarding-send  

 

And finally…. In a previous newsletter I shared that Mrs Taylor in 6HT was leaving us at the 

end of term. Thankfully, she has kindly offered to continue working with us until the end of 

the school year for one day a week. Great news. 

 

Have a lovely weekend.  

  

Best wishes, 

 

Paul Anderson 

Headteacher 

https:www.moorfield.stockport.sch.uk/parents/useful-information-regarding-send
https:www.moorfield.stockport.sch.uk/parents/useful-information-regarding-send
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